April 22, 2021

The Honorable Tyisha Walker-Myers President, Board of Alders City of New Haven 165 Church Street New Haven, CT 06510

Dear Alder President Walker-Myers,

In accordance with the Order of the Board of Aldermen authorizing the Mayor to apply for and accept all grants on behalf of the City of New Haven, passed October 17, 1994, I am respectfully writing to advise you of an application by the City of New Haven's Department of Police Service to the Connecticut Department of Transportation for a grant to reimburse the department for police overtime for special speed enforcement activities. The aim of the program is to reduce the number of motor vehicle crashes, injuries, and fatalities during the period July 1 through September 6, 2021 at the most troublesome locations throughout the city, including: Whalley Avenue, Ella T. Grasso Boulevard, Forbes Avenue, Townsend Avenue, Crescent Street, and Dixwell Avenue.

We will be asking for up to \$50,000.00 in reimbursements from federal funds which represents 100% in overtime and fringe benefit costs. We are also requesting consideration of unanimous consent as this is an annual grant with the same requirements as last year and due to the time constraints for enforcement activities.

Thank you for your consideration in this matter. Please contact me at (203) 946-6333 with any questions.

Sincerely,

Renee Dominguez Acting Chief of Police